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Council Meeting 
Held on Tuesday 24 March 2015
At Manchester Bridge Club
Present: 
Bob Cooke (Chairman), Michael Newman (Secretary), Joan Hinchliffe (Treasurer),

Michael Byrne, Irene Davies, Eve Lighthill, Jeff Morris, Kath Nelson, Jeff Smith, 
Sid Travers
1
Apologies for Absence: 
Barbara Lewis, Rhona Goldenfield
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 4 November 2014 and Matters Arising:

Accepted as a true record.  ID reminded the Chairman that he needed to speak to GW to ascertain whether he wished to continue in the role of Handbook Editor in 2015.
3
Report of Officers: 

3.1
Chairman (Bob Cooke): 
On the Bridge front the most notable achievements were:-

Pendle Witch Pairs

Rodney Lighton and John Currie won the Pendle Witch Pairs out of an entry of 36 pairs on 9th November.

Highland Congress Pairs

Gillian McMullan and Neil Thomas won the Highland Congress Pairs at Aviemore on 16th November from an original entry of 128 pairs. 

Ben Franks

Michael Newman and Alan Mould won the Ben Franks on Sunday 7 December.  The other qualifiers for the Corwen Trophy were Gary Hyett & Peter Carey-Yard, Patricia Burrows & Paul Worswick and Ken Hassell & Raymond Semp.


Gold Cup

Both Alan Mould and John Holland were members of different teams which had reached the Semi Finals of the 2014 Gold Cup.
Silver Plate
Gary Hyett was a member of the team which won the 2014 Silver Plate.

Manchester Congress
In the Manchester Congress held over the weekend 10 – 11 January 2015 the pairs was won by Rodney Lighton and John Currie.  The teams was won by David Debbage, Mike Goldsmith, Adrian Kenworthy & Rob Myers.
Lady Milne Trials

Sarah O’Connor finished second in the Lady Milne trials.
Lanzarote Overseas Congress

Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield won the Swiss Pairs at the Lanzarote Overseas Congress in February and then combined with Irving and Joy Blakey to win the Swiss Teams.
Harrogate Spring Congress
Alan Mould and Gary Hyett won the Swiss Teams at Harrogate on Sunday 22nd February.
Portland Pairs

Joy & Irving Blakey came 13th in the country out of an entry of over 400 pairs on Sunday 1st March.
Green Point Pairs
Alan Nelson and Jeff Smith won the Manchester Green Point Pairs event on Saturday 7th March.
Merseyside GP Teams
Joyce and Bill White won the Merseyside GP Teams with Babs Matthews and John Farmer from Cumbria on Sunday 8th March.
Bob thanked all those who had contributed to the smooth running of the Ben Franks, The Manchester Congress, The Gazette Trophy, The Cantor Cup and the Green Point Pairs.

3.2
Secretary (Michael Newman):
The only significant matter to report was that Knutsford Bridge Club were due to hold an Extraordinary General Meeting on Tuesday 31 March at which it was possible that the club might be wound up due to low attendances.

MJN would be attending the EBU Shareholders Meeting on Wednesday 13 May with Sidney Travers.
3.3
Treasurer (Joan Hinchliffe):

JH circulated a detailed summary of the P2P income within the nine affiliated clubs.
The income from P2P for 2014 – 2015 was £2,378 compared to £2,534 in 2012 – 2013 a drop of over 6%.
3.4
Membership Secretary (Joan Hinchliffe)

JH confirmed that the number of players registered under P2P in MCBA currently stood at 1399.  It was important that the numbers remained above 1200 as this was the critical figure to ensure that Manchester did not lose its third EBU shareholder.
	P2P
	1221
	

	Junior
	22
	

	Direct Members
	68
	

	Direct Juniors
	17
	

	Teachers
	19
	

	Anonymous
	33
	

	Bridge for All
	19
	

	TOTAL
	1399
	



There were also 41 Associate Members of the Association.

3.5
Tournament Secretary (Irene Davies)

The Ben Franks had been held on Sunday 7 December.  24 pairs had competed and the event had broken even.

The Gazette Cup had been held on Sunday 8 February.  The attendance was 9 teams which is the highest this century.  The event had been won by Manchester A (Michael Newman & Ollie Burgess, Jeff Morris & John Hassett, Kath & Alan Nelson, David Debbage & Edward Levy).
The Cantor Cup for novices had been held on Sunday 22 February.  The attendance had been somewhat disappointing at only 16 pairs.  The event had been won by Donald Walton & Peter Allison.
Martin Braid’s widow Susan was putting up £500 for a Pivot Teams to be held in his memory at Manchester Bridge Club.  This would be publicised on the MCBA website.
3.6
Congress Secretary (Irene Davies)

ID had agreed with the Victoria & Albert that the date for the 2016 Congress would be 2nd and 3rd January.   Following the problems experienced with David Stevenson as Director this year Mike and Sarah Amos had been approached and had agreed to direct.  They would be asked to ensure that there are result check sheets available in the breaks and Barometer scoring in the teams final.


The room fee would be raised for 2016 from £1,400 per day to £1,600 per day but the V&A agreed that the same fee would also apply for 2017.  The 2015 Congress had made a loss of £685.  It was proposed that the congress entry fees for 2016 be increased to £22.50 per day and £40 for the whole weekend (currently the entry fees are £20 and £35).

There had been a problem of disruption of the non-expert section particularly on the Sunday.  Possible solutions put forward were either to put the non-expert section at the back of the hall (can be partially separated) or have a tea break to coincide with the return of the main event or using centre doors for the return of the main event.  To be discussed further.  

ID would explore the use of Pianola to put the results on straightaway to that players can see them during the break.


Pound coins were needed for the NCP car park.  Perhaps someone could be stationed at the car park with change or advise players of the need beforehand.
3.7
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)


Tollemache
In November the Manchester Tollemache team (John Hassett & Jeff Morris, Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, John Holland & Alan Mould, Gary Hyett & Ollie Burgess, Alec Smalley & Tom Slater) won their nine team qualifying group finishing ahead of the holders Berks & Bucks with Peter Jones as NPC.  John Hassett and Jeff Morris had been outstanding in the Butler rankings.  In the final held in February John Holland was unavailable and Alan Mould became NPC but also alternated with Ollie Burgess to partner Gary Hyett.  After the Saturday Manchester were leading the field but had a disappointing Sunday to finish runners up behind Middlesex.
Presidents’ Cup

The 2015 Presidents’ Cup will be held on 27 – 28 June at Spondon Bridge Club in Derbyshire.  Unfortunately this clashed with the National County League Final A Division to which the selectors would be giving priority.
Northern League

At the Northern Bridge League Review Meeting held on Friday 24 October 2014 at Bolton Bridge Club the following dates were agreed for 2015 (all Saturdays):
	
	1 August
	29 August
	12 September
	10 October

	A
	Brierfield
	Bradford
	Bradford
	Bolton

	B
	Leeds
	Blackburn
	Keighley
	Bradford

	C
	Manchester
	Bradford
	Brierfield
	Leeds



Manchester had its number of slots reduced from four to one following adverse comments of the venue at the review meeting.  These had been taken by Brierfield  (2) and Bolton (1).

Derbyshire Match

Derbyshire had requested that the annual match against Manchester should be played on an earlier date.  Possible dates were 10th, 16 or 17th May, 14th, 20th or 21st June.

3.8
League Secretary (Kath Nelson)

Cup

KN expected 11 teams in the final of the Higson Cup and 10 in the Higson Plate.
BBO

KN has booked a slot on BBO for the Higson Cup final.  Nicholas Greer will organise a team of student helpers.  Jeff Smith who will be directing the Higson Cup final will be able to co-ordinate the uploading of the files to BBO.
There have been no major problems with the running of the League this year.  A rule change has been introduced to charge a fee of £20 for appeals.

It was agreed that Jeff Smith must be ruthless in penalising any late arrivals for the Cup or Plate finals.
3.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)
In RG’s absence MJN read out the following note received from the Green Point Secretary.

The Green Point Pairs on Saturday 7 March had an attendance of 25 tables.  A week before the event there was a capacity attendance of 26 tables booked with 2 reserve pairs.  However there were four pairs who cancelled at the last minute.

Joan Lewis is invaluable for her help in setting up and clearing away in addition to assisting David Stevenson.  The flyers for the July teams will be distributed shortly.  The same venue has been booked for 2016.

3.10
Chairman of Selectors (Barbara Lewis)
In BL’s absence MJN read out the following report received from the Chairman of Selectors.

The selection committee (Barbara Lewis, Peter Jones, Michael Newman, Ben Beever and Ken Hassell) have, since the last Council meeting, met to select a team and npc for the Tollemache final.  It was decided not to include players who had not participated in the qualifier event, and included Alan Mould as npc - who did in the event play some boards.  

The committee will meet again in early May to select teams for the President’s Cup and National League Finals (A Division), and possibly the Derbyshire match. 

Review of Northern Bridge League
Following a request from the November Council meeting, a survey was carried out among all the Pool players.  A substantial majority (31 out of 47) favoured continuation of 2 A teams for this coming season: 9 players replied No and 7 had mixed opinions.  A detailed report from the survey was e-mailed to all Pool players to include Council members. 

3.11
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)


No report tabled.
3.12
EBU Shareholders

Sid Travers reported that he had attended the EBU AGM held on Wednesday 26 November.  The P2P fee would be increasing by 1 penny from 35 to 36 pence from April 2015.  SDT reported that Jeremy Dhondy as the new Chairman of the EBU had a much more conciliatory attitude compared to his predecessor Sally Bugden in terms of trying to re-establish a dialogue with non-affiliated clubs.
3.13
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison (Jeff Morris)

In February the students had held a 24 hour Charity Bridge Marathon to raise monies for the Motor Neurone Disease Association.  A total of almost £900 had been raised.  In the Portland Bowl the knockout event for University teams, Manchester University had reached the semi-finals after defeating Durham University in the Quarter Final.  They will play Imperial College in the Semi Final.  Mike Coop has been teaching Bridge at Manchester Grammar but will be moving to Clitheroe College shortly.  The EBU now has a formal youth policy which can be viewed on the EBU website.
4
Increase in Congress Entry Fees

As the daily room fee for the Manchester Congress was due to rise from £1,400 to £1,600 per day it was necessary to increase the Congress entry fees to £22.50 per day and £40 for the weekend compared to the 2015 fees of £20 and £35 respectively.  Council voted unanimously to this increase for 2016.  
5
State of teaching in the MCBA Area

Following communications received from Simon Barb the Education and Development Manager EBED it had been agreed that Trafford Bridge Bridge Club would host the first teacher training course within MCBA.  
6
Any Other Business
Nominations for Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer

Bob Cooke was retiring as Chairman having served two years in the post.  The only nomination to succeed him was the current Vice-Chairman, Irene Davies.  Nominated by Joan Hinchliffe and seconded by Michael Newman.
It was formally agreed that Michael Newman would continue as Secretary for the year 2014 – 2015.  Nominated by Irene Davies and seconded by Bob Cooke.
Joan Hinchliffe was retiring as Treasurer having served six years in the post.   The only nomination to succeed her was Haidee Tattersall.  Nominated by Michael Byrne and seconded by Bob Cooke.


Psychic Bidding


It had been suggested that any unusual bidding patterns or psychic bidding should be reported to the League Secretary who would keep an inventory of such actions.

7
Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 3 November 2015 at 2:00 pm, Manchester Bridge Club.

